
Appendix 9 

Overview of Governance Arrangements 

The Council is undergoing a transformation programme to make sure we are achieving the council’s 
agreed priorities, Mayor’s ambitions for the borough and the objectives set out in the Strategic Plan in 
a more efficient and financially sustainable manner with evidence the programme is embedding into 
the organisation through the improved overall forecast General Fund outturn position reported. 

Boards have been set up to drive the transformation and achieve those efficiencies detailed in our 
Medium-Term Financial Strategy (MTFS). These boards have been set up to bring much more rigour to 
the financial management process, in part based on the annual underachievement of savings targets 
over a number of years and will help to reorganise and restructure the council and are subject to on-
going quarterly review to ensure they are working as effectively as possible.  

The diagram below shows how these new governance arrangements for the transformation of the 
Council operate: 

 

A key element of these arrangements is the Budget Board, which is chaired by the Section 151 Officer 
and leads on approving budget efficiencies, including saving targets, budget growth requests and in-
year variances.  

In addition, the Council is also reviewing its Target Operating Model to guide the organisations 
evolution towards one that places more emphasis upon the needs and aspirations of the people of our 
Borough and the users of our services. 

Directorates have been issued with additional savings targets to achieve and proposals will progress 
through the new governance framework to ensure they are deliverable, and all potential savings are 
identified. Savings that can be taken in year will be identified as part of this process. 

A corporate savings target has also been set for the Corporate Restructure Initiative.  There are three 
drivers that necessitate a review of the departmental structures for the Council’s services. These are: -  

 To ensure staff resource is better aligned to the Council’s priorities  
 To ensure that the services we offer are as efficient and customer focused as they can be 
 To provide an accelerated contribution to the delivery of £40m of realisable recurring savings 

required over the coming medium term to secure a financially sustainable position in line with 
our financial strategy. 


